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Communication
Last year we trialled Seesaw  - a program of “in time” sharing 
where students can send their learning directly to parents 
during the school day. This enables parents to be engaged at 
the time and comment on what their child has achieved. The 
free app allowed parents to receive this information on their 
mobile device.

In 2019 as a trial, we will shift the newsletter and other 
class and team communication to Seesaw ensuring school 
information is not buried in your inbox! We will make this shift 
in Term 2 giving everyone time to download the app, talk to 
their class teacher and team leader, and practice using it’s 
features. The newsletter and other communications will be 
available in print or digital form initially.

Our values story!
Through Grace/Huatau, we act with compassion and humility 
to achieve Excellence/Hiranga using the potential of our God 
given talents and gifts. This gives us the Courage/Māiatanga 
to bring about change as we show 
Faithfulness/Piriponotanga to God and others.

Kahu Ako - From April 1st I have been appointed to 
the shared leadership role of our Kahui Ako. 

Staff wish you a relaxing and restful holiday as you 
share precious time with those you love.

Blessings, Averil

Kia ora St Mark’s family,

What a term we have navigated together. I am 
immensely proud of our whole community and our 
responses to what has been an unbelievable time in 
our city. We learned in 2011 what loving your neighbour 
was about, that compassion and care for your 
neighbour lead to strong relationships and a sense of 
belonging to each other. We are thankful for the first 
responders in our city and continue to pray for our 
muslim brothers and sisters.

Ministry of Education support
As we head into the holidays, I wanted to post a final 
link with advice, to indicate the ongoing support to your 
family. Sometimes triggers can occur a long time after a 
traumatic event and below are some practical ways to 
talk with your children with additional links should you 
need them. 
reassuring children and young people and helping 
them feel safe

providing guidance to children and young people

Shave for a cure
What an incredible act of service and awareness of 
love for others from our senior students this week. Lead 
by Torbin C, and using the expertise of his mother 
Merilyn, he was joined by Andy G and Emily D. The 
school were able to witness these acts of COURAGE - 
our school value focus this term. Mr G, in his 
indomitable style added his head to the fun but also the 
seriousness of the occasion. 
“Serve one another humbly in love” Gal 5:13

Holy Week
This week we have services Monday - Thursday at 
9.00am. Rev. Ben is engaging the whole school - today 
we learned about Jesus’ ride into Jerusalem from the 
donkey’s perspective - as story called Dave the 
Donkey. On Friday we have our end of term services 
at 2.15pm which will be a Eucharist Service. 
Everyone is welcome to join us. 

http://www.education.govt.nz/news/tips-for-parents-and-educators-supporting-children-and-young-people/
http://www.education.govt.nz/news/tips-for-parents-and-educators-supporting-children-and-young-people/
http://www.education.govt.nz/news/tips-for-parents-and-educators-helping-children-stay-connected-and-recover-well/


Upcoming Events
8-11 April Holy Week Services - 9am
11 April Getwise Financial Program 0

Year 7 and 8
12 April School Eucharist and end of term

service - 2.15pm

2019 School Term Dates and 
Holidays
Monday 29 January - Friday 12 April
Monday 29 April - Friday 5 July
Monday 22 July - Friday 27 September
Monday 14 October - Friday 13 December

2020 Term Dates
Term 1 - 27 and 28 January Parent/Teacher/Child 
conferences. Wednesday 29 first full day of term.
Term 1 - Monday 27 January - Thursday 9 April
Term 2 - Tuesday 28 April - Friday 3rd July. 
Teacher only day - Tuesday 2 June
Term 3 - Monday 20 July - Friday 25 September
Term 4 - Monday 12 October - Friday 11 December
Teacher only day - Tuesday 27 October

Church Certificates
Kererū Jake H
Ti Kouka Arran McD
Toetoe Loukas S
Kāmana Abigail W
Kawau Ryan M
Kūtai Alyssa A
Rimurimu Ella R
Mako Amelia H
Toroa Max Y

Board of Proprietors and Board of 
Trustees payments.

Please ensure when you pay the Attendance Dues 
invoice you deposit into the St Mark’s School Board 
of Proprietors account.
BNZ account number:  02-0800- 0014224 00

When paying for camps, trips etc please deposit in 
the St Mark’s School Board of Trustees account.
Westpac account number:  03-1599-0032504-00

The account numbers are on the invoices for your 
reference.

Uniform Shop
The Uniform Shop will be open in the first week of the 
school holidays by appointment only.  The dates and times 
are:
Tuesday 16 April: 10am-12pm
Wednesday 17 April: 1pm-3pm

To book a time please go to:

www.schoolinterviews.school.nz
Enter event code: vk4nm

Entertainment Books
St Mark’s is fundraising again this year with Entertainment 
Book. Books have been sent home with the oldest child. If 
you do not wish to purchase a book please return it to the 
drop box in the school office as soon as possible. If you 
would would like to purchase online or purchase a digital 
copy our school link is live, feel free to share this link on 
your social media, every bit counts.

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1341r76

St Mark’s Trivia Fundraising Night
Gather a team of 6 together and test your knowledge at our 
quiz night! Don't have a team of 6? not a prob. Simply 
purchase individual tickets and we'll pair you up into teams 
on the night. 
Tickets can be purchased from the school office (payment 
via eftpos or correct cash)  or simply make payment to:
St Mark’s School PA 03-1598-0015833-00
And email stmarkspafundraisingevents@gmail.com with 
your name, date of payment, amount & we will allocate 
your tickets. 

Team of 6 $60
Individual tickets $12

Doors open at 7pm - First round at 7:30pm.

There will be beer, wine and non alcoholic drinks available 
for purchase. Eftpos will be available. No cash out option.
The tickets includes nibbles throughout the evening.

We will have raffles, chocolate wheel and a live auction on 
the night so bring cash for these amazing prizes. Plus a 
prize for the winning team!

If you are able to seek, source or help with a Raffle 
Prize, both hampers and standalone prizes such as gift 
vouchers, giftware, homeware, etc. anything along 
these lines would be greatly appreciated.

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.school.nz
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1341r76


Sports News

Miniball Results
A great game last night for the Tigers. We played Sommerfield Pukekos. They won 14 - 11. Lots of energy and battling 
away by our team who closed the gap in the second half. Thanks to Lorraine and Dan for coming to watch. 

Player of the Day was joint - Stella and Indie. Stella for good marking her player,  great intercepts, amazing persistence. 
Indie for nice dribbling, looking for the pass - you tried hard! Great effort. 

Waterpolo
Congratulations to our Year 7/8 Water polo team who were placed 3rd in their division! The team were very happy with 
their efforts and commented that they improved with every game that they played. We are very proud of you all. A big 
thank you to our coaches Lucy (Rangi Ruru) and Ngaio (Christchurch Girls High) who kindly volunteered their time.

Team: Bede H, Inaki I-B, Solomon S, Olivia Y, Elizabeth R, Sophie F-D, Jackson P, London V, Ayrton E, Liam S, Jeremy 
H

Miniball
Thank you to Bianca Waghorn, Roddy Frost, Ashleigh Wendt, and Christina Percasky for coaching and managing our 
teams this term. We appreciate you offering your time to assist our miniballs teams. We would also like to thank Max 
Keene who is an ex student who shared his skills through coaching the Tiger and Pumas. Tumeke Max.
Thank you students for representing St Mark's!

Lions: Jackson V, Xavier F, Felicity W, Charlie P, Piper E, Abigail W, Phoebe M, Finn McW, Tessa W
Pumas: Laurika DeL, Olivia S, Coco A, Iva F, Kali V, Islah S, Violet H, Lincoln S
Tigers: Zara P, Angel S, Pippa W, Loukas S, Holly R, Stella P, Catalina M, Indi L

Year 5 - 8 Winter Sport

In Term 2 our Winter Sport programme starts.  We offer netball, football and hockey.  

This year we have 12 teams heading off to play sport every Thursday afternoon.  The first game is in Week 3, 16th May.  
All games start at 1:15pm.  Uniforms will be issued next term.

Football - 2 x 20 minute halves
Venues - South Hagley Park, Carlton Corner and South Hagley Park

Netball 4 x 10 minute quarters
Christchurch Netball Centre

Hockey 2 x 20 minute halves
Nunweek Park in Harewood.

Practice sessions will be every Tuesday morning.  Hockey players need shin pads, mouth guards and hockey sticks.
Football players need shin pads.





On Monday I did Shave for a Cure. My head's a bit cold but I did it 
for a good cause. We raised about $1,000. The people who did it 
with me were Mr Gordon, Emily D and Andrew G. It was lots of fun! 
My mother, Merilyn, shaved my hair first. I then asked Mr Gordon if 
he would like to do it with us. He said yes straight away and after 
Andrew and Emily, he got his hair shaved too. Andrew and Emily 
raised heaps of money as well as getting their haircut. I'm more of 
an outside boy so my head doesn’t get cold a lot. Now it does a bit 
and I wear a school beanie. Thank you Mum for doing this for me. 
Thank you to everyone who supported me by giving money or 
showing up to watch.

From Torbin





An Update from the Board of Trustees Review Committee

WE NEED YOUR INPUT PLEASE

2019 Term 1 - Policy Reviews:

This term we are reviewing the following policies and invite your feedback as part of our three-year review cycle.

● Alcohol/Drugs and Other Harmful Substances

It is from these policies that the procedures are developed in relation to the way the school approaches these things operationally. 
For this reason, we want to encourage parents to become familiar with these policies and recommend any changes that might be 
required.

Feedback can be given anonymously if you choose

The cut off for feedback is the last day of Term 1 – Friday 12th April 2019. 

If you would like to view and give feedback on the policy its as easy as 1,2,3!

1. Go to www.schooldocs.co.nz and click on search for your school. Pick St Mark’s School. 
2. Enter the following user name and password

Username: stmarks    
Password: saint

3. Find the policy that’s up for review, read it, click on the red bubble in the top right hand corner of the policy and enter your 
feedback. (if there is no red option, pick the green speech bubble instead). 

2019 Term 1 - Assurance:
In addition to reviewing policy, it's also the role of the Board to gain ASSURANCE that the operational policy and procedures are 
being operationalised in the school. 

This term we will undertake assurance on a variety of areas including 

Employer 
responsibility

Finance and Property
Management

Health, Safety and 
Welfare

Legislation and 
administration

- EEO Policy
- Police Vetting for 

Non - Teachers

- 10 Year Property 
Plan (10YPP)

- Medicines, 
Minor/Moderate 
Injury or Illness

- Risk 
Management

- Length of School 
Year

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz









